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My name is Anne Kolless, I present this submission on behalf of Serge Crottaz who is 

not in the country at the moment. 

Serge has a long experience of the sea, tidal movements, and weather forecasting 

being a sailor and having sailed from Europe to Aotearoa New Zealand twice on his 

personal sailing boats as well as sailing regularly in the Nelson area. 

I agree there is a housing need to address but I disagree with the PPC 28 as I believe 

the area to be developed is unsuitable for this development. 

1) Point 20 of the provided document: the following example, extracted from the

Nelson Tasman Future Development illustrates my point: 'Greenfield site [N-106]

are identified in Maitai Valley (both Maitahi/Bayview (PPC28) and Orchard Flats)

recognizing their close proximity to Nelson City Centre and ability to provide for a

new community of approximately 1,100 homes at the north-eastern edge of the

city'.

2) Point 23: This point shows that an increase amount of stormwater coming from

the housing proposal will need to be going somewhere. My experience

described above confirms that a combination of a king tide, intense low pressure

system and the north easterly storm wind associate with post-tropical

depressions and the shallow water of Tasman Bay will create an accumulation of

water or storm surge in the lower part of the Maitai River and the flood water from

the above storm will have nowhere to go. In other word 'a perfect storm' that will

inundate the flood plain and the Mill Street area where my house is situated.

Conclusion 

I do not believe the PPC 28 will resolve the issue of housing in a safe and ecological 

way particularly in term of the flooding risks resulting from the above circumstances. 

For the above reasons, and many others presented at length to this panel by the 

significant majority of submitters, I seek that the Private Plan Change be rejected on its 

entirety by the Nelson City Council. 

Thank you to the hearing panel for taking the time to hear and consider my submission. 






